

Date: October 23, 2023

To: Mayor and Council

Author: Paula Parker, Manager of Municipal Governance/Town Clerk

RE: Committee of the Whole - September 18, 2023

RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. That Ruthven Park **BE RENAMED** as Porrone Estates Park.

BACKGROUND

On September 18, 2023, Committee of the Whole met to discuss a number of updates and reports. Among them was a discussion regarding the renaming of Ruthven Park. At that meeting, the Committee passed the following motion:

"That Administration BE DIRECTED to bring back a public park dedication report to Council to rename Ruthven Park as Porrone Estates Park."

DISCUSSION

This report brings forward the above motion from Committee of the Whole for ratification.

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS

A new sign will be made and erected on the site. These costs have minimal impact to the 2023 operations budget.

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS

N/A

CONSULTATIONS

The Committee of the Whole discussed this matter on September 18, 2023.

PREPARED BY:

Paula Parker

Manager of Municipal Governance/Town Clerk

REVIEWED BY:

John Norton

Chief Administrative Officer